From: Sonya Baird 
Sent: 21 March 2014 13:44
To: Planning
Cc: Devcon Team
Subject: DRAFT 14/00001/SCOP Cherwell - Scoping Opinion Land Between Birmingham London Rail Line And Gavray Drive, Type: Development Plan, CP Due by Date: 17/03/2014, Consulter: Margaret Keen

Dear Ms Horley

Thank you for giving Thames Water the opportunity to comment on the above document. The provision of water and waste water infrastructure is essential to any development.

While Thames Water accepts that paragraph 5.38 refers to a surface water drainage strategy, paragraph 5.40 refers to a foul water drainage strategy and paragraph 5.26 refers to the capacity of the water mains, we would make the following comments: 

It is unclear at this stage what the net increase in demand on our infrastructure will be as a result of the proposed development. Thames Water is concerned that the network in this area may be unable to support the demand anticipated from this development.  The developer needs to consider the net increase in water and waste water demand to serve the development and also any impact the development may have off site further down the network, if no/low water pressure and internal/external sewage flooding of property is to be avoided.

We would therefore recommend that any EIA report should consider the following.

· The developments demand for water supply and network infrastructure both on and off site and can it be met

· The developments demand for wastewater network infrastructure both on and off site and can it be met

· The surface water drainage requirements and flood risk of the development both on and off site and can it be met

Thames Water also notes (as referred to at paragraph 5.62) there is a Thames Water water main crossing the development site which may  need to be diverted at the Developer’s cost, or necessitate amendments to the proposed development design so that the aforementioned main can be retained. Unrestricted access must be available at all times for maintenance and repair.

Should the developer wish to obtain information on the above issues they should contact our Developer Services department on 0845 850 2777

Yours Sincerely

Sonya Baird
Development Planner
Development Planning

Thames Water Utilities Ltd,

Maple Lodge, Denham Way

Rickmansworth, WD3 9SQ

